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Orleans Conservation Commission 11 MAY 17 9:58m
Town Hall, Nauset Room ORLEANS TOMN CLERK

Work Meeting, Tuesday, May 10, 2011

PRESENT: Arnold Henson, Chairman; Judith Bruce, Vice-Chairman; Bob Royce;
Adrienne Pfluger; Steve Phillips; James Trainor; Jamie Balliett; Jim O’'Brien (Associate
Member); John Jannell, Conservation. Administrator.

8:30 a.m. Call to Order

Administrative Reviews '

Estate of Elbert Brinning, 23 Deerwood Lane. The proposed excavation around an
existing septic tank and seam sealing per Title V requirements. Work will occur within
100’ of the Top of a Coastal Bank and in the A.C.E.C.. Work to be done by J.C. Ellis
Design. John Jannell explained that work would be occurring within a fenced in lawn
area. A Certificate of Compliance will be presented to the Board for an open Order of
Conditions to facilitate the sale of the property in the future.

MOTION: A motion to approve this work was made by Judith Bruce and seconded by
Jamie Balliett. :

VOTE: Unanimous

Charles Silbert, 40 Gesner Road. The proposed pruning of vegetation and trees
within 3: feet of dwelling and patio. Work will occur within 100’ of the Top of a Coastal
Bank and in the A.C.E.C..

MOTION:A motion to approve this project was made by Judith Bruce and seconded by
Bob Royce.

VOTE: Unanimous

Judith Bruce, 26 Towhee Lane. The proposed removal of roof shingles, the
installation of photovoltaic tiles, and the conversion of attic space to a bedroom. Work
will occur within 100’ of the Edge of Deep Pond and Shoal Pond.

MOTION: A motion to approve this work was made by Jamie Balliett and seconded by
Steve Phillips.

VOTE: 6-0-1; Judith Bruce recused herself.

Cil Bloomfield, 51 Hopkins Lane. The proposed removal of 1 Black Locust and 2
Pitch Pines and the stumps ground. Work will occur within 100’ of the Edge of Wetland.
Work to be done by Nauset Landscapes.

MOTION: A motion to approve this Administrative Review was made by Judith Bruce
and seconded by Bob Royce.

VOTE: Unanimous

Chairman’s Business

Approval of the Minutes from the Work Meeting on May 3, 2011.

MOTION: A motion to approve the minutes was made by Judith Bruce and seconded by
Adrienne Pfluger.

VOTE: Unanimous



Other Member’s Business

Administrator’s Business

John Jannell told the Commission that correspondence had been distributed regarding
24 Beach Road.

The Commission discussed the site visits.

The méeting was adjoufned at 8:36am.

Respectfully submitted,

Erin C. Shupenis, Prin@ipal Clerk, Orléans Conservation Department



